
 
 

 

 On 31August 1777, George Washington wrote 

a letter from his headquarters at Wilmington to 

Colonel Mordecai Gist. The last paragraph in his 

letter stated: “There is one thing more, which I would 

wish to mention, Viza. If there should be any Mills in 

the Neighborhood of the Enemy, and which may be 

liable to fall into their hands, the Runners should be 

removed and secured, this can be of no injury, or but 

a tempor-ary one to the proprietors, while it will 

effectually prevent the Enemy from using the Mills. 

Grain too, should be carried out of their way, as far 

as circum-stances will admit.” The General also 

wrote to Brigadier General James Potter in October 

instructing him to take a number of wagons to three 

mills in the vicinity of Chester and Wilmington for 

the purpose of removing the stones and any flour at 

the mills. His letter of 01 February 1779 to Major 

John Jameson noted that the British in Philadelphia 

were well supplied with local ground flour, and that 

Jameson was to: “disable all the Mills upon 

Pennepack, Frankfurt and Wissahicken Creeks…” 

Washington instructed him to “take off the spindles 

and saw off the spikes of the water wheels.”  
 Although it was temporarily cruel for the mill 

owners, the destruction of their mills was a necessary 

offensive tactic. 
 

 
 

 The next meeting of the 
Frontier Patriots Chapter 

of the Sons of the American Revolution 
will be held at King's Family Restaurant, 3001 6th 

Avenue, Altoona, PA 
on Saturday,  March 4, 2017 

starting at 12 Noon. 
 

 I would like to reinstitute holding at least one meeting a year ~ 
on a special date, such as September 3 (our true ‘independence’ day) ~ 
with the local DAR chapters during which we would have a speaker to 
discuss some aspect of the American Revolutionary War. I would also  

like to have a “Learn Your History” program developed, presenting ten projects devoted to teaching 
young people about our local involvement in the American Revolutionary War, to be given to schools 
in our region in the form of an interactive DVD. That’s just two things that I would like to see under-



taken by the Frontier Patriots Chapter. But what ideas do the rest of you have? Even if you are not able 
to attend the Quarterly Meetings, your ideas are invited and welcome. Please email or write to either 
myself or Melvin McDowell and let us know any ideas you have ~ whether simple or complex. No 
matter how difficult you think it might be to accomplish, an idea you have might be achievable by 
someone else, so please let us know any and all ideas you can come up with. We’ll evaluate all ideas for 
feasibility and possibly put them into action. ~ Larry 

 
 

 
 

First Quarterly Meeting March 4 

Second Quarterly Meeting June 3 

Third Quarterly Meeting September 2 

Fourth Quarterly Meeting December 2 

 

President ~ Larry D. Smith 

  schmitt@motherbedford.com 

Registrar ~ Larry D. Smith 

  schmitt@motherbedford.com 

1st Vice-President ~ John W. Betting 

  scubys@pennswoods.net 

Chaplain ~ Melvin C. McDowell 

  melvin.mcdowell@gmail.com 

2nd Vice-President ~ Robert D. Williams 

  pspwill@hotmail.com 

Historian ~ Larry D. Smith 

  schmitt@motherbedford.com 

3rd Vice-President ~  

   

Chancellor ~ Melvin C. McDowell 

  melvin.mcdowell@gmail.com 

Secretary ~ Melvin C. McDowell 

  melvin.mcdowell@gmail.com 

Genealogist ~ Larry D. Smith 

  schmitt@motherbedford.com 

Treasurer ~ David G. Hammaker 

  dhammaker@aol.com 

Chapter Webmaster ~ Larry D. Smith 

  schmitt@motherbedford.com 
 

 
 

For those of you that receive this newsletter by US mail, if you have an email address, we would appreciate you 
sending it to us to use for future newsletters.  Printing and mailing these newsletters is very expensive.  Please 
send to our Secretary Melvin McDowell at melvin.mcdowell@gmail.com 

 

 

The final two panels from the exhibit Bedford County In The 

Revolutionary War are included on the next two pages. 
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